Minutes of the Pitton & Farley Parish Council meeting held in Farley Village Hall at 7.30pm on 13th May 2010

Present
Alan Shaw (Chairman)

Geoff Lowndes (Vice Chairman)

David Balfour

Lyn Fredericks

Nigel Lilley

Catherine Purves (The Clerk)

No members of the public

There were no public questions

AGENDA

Apologies

Mike Chant

David Goulden

Steve Williams
32.10 Minutes

· The minutes of the Parish Council meeting of 1st April 2010 were approved as a correct record, without amendment. (Prop Lyn Fredericks, sec Geoff Lowndes, all in favour).

· The ratification of the minutes of the Farley Ward Planning Committee meetings of 14th April 2010 and 4th May were held over to the next meeting, as there was an insufficient number of Farley ward councillors present. 
· The minutes of the Pitton Ward committee meeting of 30th March 2010 were received and ratified, with one amendment, that the words “to establish the best use of the available area.” should be inserted after the word “installed” in Item 6 Future Plans. (Prop LF, sec DB, all in favour).

33.10 Declarations of Interest

LF declared a personal interest in matters relating to The Close, Pitton and AS declared a personal and prejudicial interest in Item 5 on the Financial Schedule.    
34.10 To Receive Reports from:

a. Wiltshire Councillor Chris Devine – none received.

b.  Parish Council representative on the Pitton Flood Action Group – in the absence of David Goulden, the Clerk gave the following report that the Environment Agency advises that ground water levels are starting their seasonal decline, and so there is little threat of flooding. 

c. Parish Council representative on the Pitton Village Hall Management Committee – LF advised there was nothing to report, but the next meeting is to be held on 17th May.

d. Parish website representative - In his absence, Mr Bossom had submitted a written report, advising that interest in the site had remained fairly constant, and requesting councillors to contact him with one item of news or information which could be posted. The photographs and videos of a pair of breeding tawny owls in Pitton had proved popular, encouraging repeat visits to the site, and he would welcome anything similar which would enhance the site’s appeal and value. Any ideas/photos/news/stories can be sent to editors@pittonandfarley.co.uk.

e. Chairman’s Report – The Chairman advised he had attended the Area Board meeting on 15th April, were the topics discussed included the Southern Wiltshire Area Profile – population, health, employment issues etc, a generally encouraging police report, the revival of the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme and the provision of local community transport. A presentation on the First Response, where individuals are trained to be first responders to cases of heart attacks was also given. The There was also a discussion about the provision of local community transport. The next Community Plan meeting is scheduled for the same time as this one. The play equipment for The Close has been ordered, but the final location within the play area is yet to be decided.
f.    Parish Clerk’s Report - the parish has been offered the use of a recycling compactor vehicle ie dustbin lorry (rather than a skip) for this financial year.  The Planning Department is holding another seminar on Friday 14th May, when there will be presentation on the future of the R2 funding scheme. The next Area Board meeting will be held on June 17th at Coombe Bissett Village Hall. Wiltshire Council are consulting on the issues and general approach to providing gypsy and traveller sites in the county – there is more information on the Wiltshire Council website and the matter will be discussed at the October Area Board meeting. The Clerk was asked to find out more information about the type of rubbish/waste the compactor vehicle would accept. Action: The Clerk

g. Working party on The Close play equipment - The Parish Council resolved that this should evolve into a working group, to include interested members of the public, and led by David Balfour. There will be short meeting in The Close at 7.00pm on 17th May to decide the location of the new equipment within the fenced area. The Group will also need to assess The Close’s future needs, if any, guided by the Parish Plan.
35/10 To consider matters raised by the public – none raised.

36/10 Finance

a. A schedule of accounts in the sum of £778.60 was confirmed and authorised for payment. (prop AS, sec LF, all in favour).

b. The updated Budget Monitoring form was noted.

37.10 Highway/Parish Steward/Footpath matters.

a. The Parish Steward is next due to visit on Thursday 17th June. Please advise the Clerk of any jobs that need doing. Action: All

b. Tasks completed – the Clerk was asked to obtain a list of jobs done, as it was felt that only the minimum requested was attended to. The matter of the hedge in Lucewood Lane Farley should be raised as a Community Issue, and there should be a notice on the website, in the Dun Valley News and on the notice boards respectfully requesting owners of hedges next to the roads and at junctions to ensure that sight lines aren’t blocked by vegetation. Action: The Clerk
38.10 To consider Planning Application S/2010/0656 in respect of Change of Use at Farley Coronation Field.

This is required in connection with the expansion and refurbishment of the play area located in the Coronation Field, and all councillors were in favour of supporting the application.

39.10 To consider supporting the revival of the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme

After some discussion, it was thought a good idea to ask if the police would like to have a stall at each of the forthcoming village fetes to generate interest. Action: the Clerk.

40.10 To consider other ongoing matters

a. Telephone boxes – notices have been displayed on the notice boards and on the website, and will be in the June edition of the Dun Valley News. No responses so far. 

b. Common land in the parish – a representative from Wiltshire Probation Service is visiting on 25th May to make a preliminary investigation of the work which needs to be done at Aymers Pond. Nigel Lilley offered to clear the unowned common land at the bottom of Parsonage Hill. Action: Nigel Lilley.  

c. Affordable Rural Housing – nothing to report as far as Pitton is concerned. However, Wiltshire Council is building social housing in Salisbury and other parts of the county.

d. Tree maintenance in The Close – The contractor has been for his report – and Alan Shaw has organised a working party to tackle the undergrowth and generally tidy up on 22 May.

e. Cleaning of the Pitton siphon – The Clerk has e-mailed Jane Scott, who has acknowledged, and forwarded on our concerns. At the same time, the Clerk has received a letter from Wilts Council Flooding team asking for help in identifying the flood prone areas in the parish and the properties affected, so that a harmonized maintenance, action and response policy can be drawn up – which may explain the delay in the cleaning of the siphon. I will continue to press for this work to be done, notwithstanding. Alan Shaw offered to help with the flooding review exercise. Action: The Clerk and Alan Shaw.
41.10 Dates of next meetings

Thursday 24th June at 7.30pm in Pitton Village Hall.

Thursday 5th August at 7.30pm in Farley Village Hall.
